January 10, 2021

Dear Residents, families and staff:

Further to our letter on January 6th, Toronto Public Health has advised us that 2 staff members, 1 resident on the 5th floor and 1 resident on the 4th floor have tested positive for COVID-19.

We currently have pending results from the Nasal swabs that were conducted on January 8th.

Prevalence Nasal swab testing will continue for all residents and staff and will be conducted on <u>Wednesday- January 13th and Monday- January 18th.</u>

Outings are not allowed, and only <u>essential appointments</u> are allowed such as Medical appointments.

Residents are asked <u>not</u> to leave their suites, call reception if you require any non-medical assistance.

Laundry rooms are now **out of service** to stop the spread of COVID-19. For any urgent need, please notify reception at 416-431-6400.

At Cedarbrook Lodge, we continue to actively monitor all residents, and staff members following outbreak infection control protocols set forth by Toronto Public Health and the Ministry of Health. All staff are wearing full personal protective equipment (PPE) while providing care and in the building.

We continue to do everything we can to keep our residents and employees safe as we work to control and prevent the spread of COVID-19 at our retirement residence.

We thank you for your continued support as we go through this together.

Sincerely, Your Management team